ST. PIUS THE TENTH CHURCH ESSEX

20 Jericho Road Essex Junction, VT o05452-2707 (802) 878-5097

Mr. Paul Koleske
1301 Cedar Creek Street
Racine, WI 53402

September 14, 2009
Dear Paul,

It was great meeting you when you visited us here at St Pius X a few weeks
ago. I wanted to let you know how much I really enjoyed your music at
our Masses and even more enjoyed the beautiful evening session where
you incorporated your music with your personal witness.

Your witness was wonderful and touched the hearts of all who attended the
Sunday night session, both young and old alike. In addition, your music
was very moving and helped drive home the points you made in your talks.
I was happy to be able to get the CD's so I can continue to sing along
whenever | want.

In addition, I thought you might like to know that I brought your “Thank
You Lord” CD with me to the prison and used the music in my
Communion service. I have to tell you, the guys were also much moved.
We were especially touched by “I Still Believe” and “Thank You Lord.”
What a powerful message for anyone facing difficult times in life!

I wish you continued success as you work to spread the Good News of our
Lord Jesus. I also look forward to seeing and hearing you again the next
time you’re here in Vermont.

May our Lord continue to bless you, your family and your ministry.

Your brother in Christ,

con Gerry Scilla



